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Dear David 
  
RESEARCH DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION FACILITY COMPRISING CLASS B2 
FLOOR SPACE AND ANCILLARY OFFICE SPACE WITH ASSOCIATED 
INFRASTRUCTURE – PLANNING REF 22/01144/F 
 
We confirm receipt of the Environment Agency letter dated 4 November 2022 outlining their 
continuing objection to the above development under the auspice of Objection 1 which for 
the sake of clarity reads :- 
  
“In accordance with Policy ESD 6 of the Cherwell Local Plan 2011 – 2031 (adopted July 
2015) and paragraph 167 of the National Planning Policy Framework (NPFF), in the absence 
of an acceptable flood risk assessment we maintain our objection to this application and 
recommend that planning permission is refused.” 
  
We refer to the paragraph in the letter which makes reference to overcoming the objection 
and we hereby respond on the specific items referenced. 
  

1. Attached are the updated Spreadsheet responses associated with the modelling 
review. The following link includes the associated updated technical https://we.tl/t-

eaT42z7FjU notes.  It is worth noting that ‘Green’ comments are noted as having 
negligible impacts on the results that are likely to change the outcome of the study, 
which would lead to ‘no objection’ at planning stage; the ‘Amber’ comments are 
identified as having a potential impact on the results that may change the outcome of 
the study and consider objecting to the application based on comments highlighted in 
this category.  It should be noted that we consider there to be nothing raised in any of 
the comments requiring additional work in respect of the model validation exercise 
that has been undertaken to date and nothing which changes the conclusions of the 
technical assessment.  We are also unclear why a number of comments relating to 
areas downstream of the site, outside of the extent of the model review, have been 
raised.  Notwithstanding, we have provided responses accordingly that we consider 
fully and appropriately address all matters. 
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